
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Monday 7th June 2021 
Summer Term 2 Commences 

 
 

10th / 11th June 2021 and 
17th / 18th June 2021 

DofE Bronze Expedition  
Practice Walks 

 
 

15th June 2021 
Purple Epilepsy Day 

 
 

28th June 2021 
New Teacher/Class letter to 

Parents/Carers 
 
 

7th July 2021 
Student Newsies Premiere 

The Hawth 
 
 

12th July 2021 
INSET Day 

 
 

21st July 2021 
Sports Day 

 
 

Friday 23rd July 2021 
Last day of Term 

 
 

6th September 2021 
Autumn Term 1 Begins 

 
 

Dear all,  

 

With all the wind and rain this week and last I hope we are due 
some sunshine soon!!! We’ve had a really busy few weeks at the 
college with lots of lovely things taking place in all of our  
classes.   
 
We’re very excited to be getting two new classrooms at the  
college for September. This will support an increase in numbers 
in our High Needs classes.  
 
Thank you to all  of you for Lateral Flow testing at home each 
week. This is an extremely important measure in keeping our 
community safe. We will be continuing with our class bubble  
system after half term and reviewing this on the 21st of June.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely restful half term.  
 
Please see some key dates for remainder of the Summer term: 
 
Best wishes  
 
Tom  
 
 

Reminder:  Can we please ask that you do not park in the  

Doctor’s Surgery car park  -  this is for patients only . 

 

Follow us on Twitter @MGC_wsussex 

SUMMER TERM 1   -  MAY 2021 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

to  

Brandon Humphrey for  

fundraising £32.38 in support of Help for Heroes 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsies Premiere! 
 

Stop the press! We are still holding on here! 
 

Behind the scenes for the last 18 months the KS4 and FE  
teams  have still been rehearsing, creating and singing their hearts out in the 

chance that one day they would get to show you  
all their hard work.  

 
We have had to make several changes to our original production idea, changing 
cast, distancing, numbers, we’re even filming it now! But that hasn't broken this 

very talented team of young people. 
 

We are proud to announce that we will be premiering our new film  
version of Newsies at The Hawth on 7th July 2021. We are so happy that we will 

get a chance to show you how brilliant this show and the  
students are.  

 
Ticket details will be sent out very soon. 

 
We will seize the day! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4PF Forest Schools 
 
During the year, Class 4PF has been taking part in Forest Schools with 
Becky Killick. Our class really enjoy the ‘outdoor life’ and have  
experienced a range of exciting and challenging activities with Becky. 
We spent time at the Forest Schools site at Pease Pottage climbing 
trees, building shelters and generally exploring. However, due to safety 
reasons, the weather prevented us from using the site all the time, we 
visited alternative locations, which meant that we tried even more ac-
tivities. These included fishing, river walking and flying kites at Devil’s 
Dyke. It has been lovely to see our students pushing themselves to 
overcome fears and being really proud of themselves when they man-
aged to do so.  
 
We have all looked forward to our Forest Schools time, so thank you 
Becky! 





  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About the Youth Cabinet and UK Youth Parliament 

 
The Youth Cabinet and UK Youth Parliament (UKYP) members are young people  
aged 11 to 18, elected to represent the views of young people in West Sussex. 

 
UKYP members also represent views nationally, attending an annual debate in the House of 

Commons in London. 
 

Members attend events informing them about important social and political 
issues. They gather the views of other young people using online surveys, and campaign for 

changes by producing films, blogs and other media. 

Great News....  Our college student council was recently  

approached to see if anyone would be interested in  

joining the West Sussex Youth Cabinet.  

Bess Pam (5AS) applied for a place and on Wednesday evening 5th May 2021,  

the Youth Cabinet voted and co-opted Bess on to the Youth Cabinet for Crawley.  

 

Bess wants to campaign against knife crime and organise litter picks in her local  

community.  

 

We are all thrilled and incredibly proud of Bess's success and achievement. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

This term our GCSE Photography students took a trip to Brighton for a Photo Safari. 

On this trip we were accompanied by our 
very own College Premises Manager  

Dean Willcox. We are very lucky that Dean 
is an accomplished and published  

photographer in his own right, with a  
previous career in film, photography and 

advertising.  

Dean took some of these great  

photographs of the students for our new 

website, as well as advising and helping 

students 

Their brief was to look for shapes in the environment  
that matched the brief and crop their images to a  

square  format.  This helped them to really focus on  
framing a picture to its simplest from.  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 3MG went down to Worthing Seafront on one of our Life Skills  
excursions this term. It was a windy day and the sea was choppy.  

 
We foraged along the shoreline and collected treasure! 

 We had a lot of fun.  
 

The next day, back in class, we had an art session with Sally.  
She helped support us in designing some clay sculptures using our 

treasure which we later painted and varnished.  
They are now on exhibition in our class garden.  

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Cllr. Raj Sharma, former Mayor of Crawley and Governor at the College, sadly 
passed away in January.  He had been an ardent fundraiser and supporter of 
the College for many years; with the College being his chosen charity whilst 

he was Mayor in 2019.   
 

Following his death, his family very kindly raised £2000 in Raj’s memory which 
was donated to the College.  We were delighted to welcome  

Bhavna, Raj’s wife, his daughter, granddaughters, Hayley Thorne, Mayor’s PA 
and former Ifield Cllr. Jilly Hart  to the  College in March to present the cheque 

to Tom Smith, Headteacher and John Drury, Chair of Governors.    
 

The funds will go towards the redevelopment of the Sensory Garden, a joint 
project with Manor Green Primary.  We would like to thank Mrs Sharma and 

her family for their kindness, generosity and overwhelming support.   



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to students in 4PF and also students from 4HH and 4KZ  

 (Yellow group) on achieving a ‘Star Crest Award’ from the  

British Science Association!  

 

This is the first group of students at Manor Green College to complete this award, 

we are so proud of them. 

Crest Awards are a national award 

where students are encouraged 

to think like scientists and  

engineers, and work together to  

compete challenges and 

 activities.   

We will continue to offer CREST awards to our KS4 generic and class based  
students, and also work towards the next level of ‘Superstar Awards’. 



This term we have had the 
 privilege of having Sally come in to 3EJ 

to offer some 
 Art therapy sessions. 

 
 

The students have absolutely loved this 
time. They have been investigating and 

using clay to create different things  
including a leaf dish.  

 

 
They have thoroughly enjoyed 
using paints to decorate their 

clay, as well as exploring the use 
of paints to create prints and 

self-portrait masterpieces.  
 
 

Thank you Sally for spending 
this time with 3EJ. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This has been another successful half 

term for all of us in the High Needs  
department.  

One thing we have learned from the  
pandemic and inevitable  

lockdowns has been the innovative use of 
technology to support our students  to 

 access learning.  
One such instance has been in supporting 

Josh in 5SM have virtual lessons within 
the school. 

 
****** 

 
Josh suffers from severe anxiety and 

struggles to be in the same room as his 
friends. He is wary of any noises or  

sudden movements which in the past has 
greatly hindered his learning. 

  
Post lockdowns, we have set 

up one of our learning  
spaces as a virtual  

classroom and Josh is able to 
participate in all activities  

happening in the main  
classroom. 

 

******** 

 

Josh is a lot happier and  

interacts with his peers  

virtually.  

This has been a great  

achievement for Josh and we 

look forward to being able to 

build on this engagement.  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

As ever all Manor Green students 
have continued to thrive and  

enjoy PE. 
Even with the time off and  

adverse weather conditions  
PE has carried on regardless. 

 
Lockdown Zoom sessions were 

very well attended, meaning we 
had to add a second session.  

 
Some of our students attended 
both sessions for the whole of 

lock down. 

Back at school we have done various 
sporting activities such as  

Cricket, Stoolball, Basketball, Trampolining, 
Tennis, Table Tennis,  

Badminton and Bikes.  
 

Students have enjoyed these sessions,  
coping with changes and all the while  

improving their skills. 
 

The PE team are looking forward to the  

second half of the term where hopefully we 

can enjoy the good weather and we have a 

few sporting events planned  
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Check the website from  
13 July to see the 2021  

online exhibition, and come to  
London to see the artworks  

selected for  
display at the Royal Academy  

from 13 July - 8 August.  

"Lauren Gusterson and 
 Anika Patel's Art work has 
been chosen out of 33,000  
submissions for BOTH the 

online and in-person 
 exhibition for this year's  

Young Artists' Summer  
Show 2021! 

Anika Patel 

5AS 

Lauren Gusteron 

3GA 

https://www.royalacademy.org.uk/exhibition/young-artists-summer-show-2021


  

 

 

 

Our Silver group this year have walked a staggering 42km, which is 26 miles, over the  

course of three days. They completed their practice walk straight after the Easter break  

and, two weeks later, went on their qualifying walks.  

 

They walked in the Ashdown Forest, explored the Knepp Estate at Dial Post following the  

red route, which was a completely new environment as they had only practiced following  

coloured routes in other areas, and finally completed a 15km walk along the River Ouze  

on the last day. While they were out they also had to complete a series of activities which,  

on the final day, they met with the assessor to discuss and compare areas and the wildlife 

within each area.  

 

They had to deal with route finding, working together as a team, making sure each task  

was completed and checkpoint card was in place, ensuring they had completed their set  

tasks each day. It certainly tested their patience and relationships within the group but  

they rose to the challenge and succeeded. 

 

We would like to give a particular mention to Charlie Finch, who, on the qualifying  

expedition, even though he too was really tired, stepped up and really showed us  

what a leader he can be and is so determined to complete his silver award so that he  

can be signed up to take part in the Gold DofE award, well done Charlie. 

                                                                                                 

We are immensely proud of all of them. 
 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

Our Bronze groups have completed their volunteering, skills and physical sections and are 
now working on their hill walking and fitness in preparation for their expedition walks next 
term. In total we have 29 youngsters, working in 6 groups taking part in the Bronze award 
this year.  
 
They will be walking on routes on the South Downs and we are very grateful to Washington 
Caravan and Camping Park who are allowing us to use their facilities and as a base to begin 
some of the walks.  We have camped with the groups in previous years here and hope to be 
able to do this again next summer, but for now, the groups will be returning home to sleep 
and resuming their walks the following day. I will update you on their progress in the final 
newsletter of the year. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to give a special mention to Rhys Ford who, throughout his volunteering 
section, has shown us that he was so determined to complete and achieve his volunteering 
section. He made sure on a Wednesday he wore the correct footwear, he was  
organised and had everything he needed for the morning session and while we were out 
clearing litter he only stopped for a very short break and then got straight back to the task 
without prompting at all. He is also proving to be quite a leader while we are out getting 
‘hill fit’, finding the routes and leading the group. Well done Rhys, we are looking forward 
to seeing what new skills you have learnt when we go out on the expeditions next month. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 
 

Personal Development   -  Jessica Farman  -  3MG 

Jessica has settled back down into college life really well since returning from lockdown. She is wearing 
her hearing aid and glasses consistently every day and takes responsibility for them. She is growing in 
confidence and now walks down to class independently in the morning and starts her morning work 
without needing any reminders and joins in with all our class activities throughout the day. Jessica  
interacts and communicates well with the other students and staff and is interested in everything that 
goes on in the classroom.   
Well done Jessica! 
 

Consistent Good Work and Behaviour   -  Ewan Russell  -  3SU 

Ewan is always a delight in class, he is happy to answer any question in class and enjoys sharing his 
thoughts and ideas with everyone. All the students and adults in the class enjoy his company. Ewan 
really enjoyed participating in our class drama about the story of Diwali and played the monkey king 
very well.  
Well done for a good half term Ewan!!   
 

Most Improvement in Learning   -  Blaine Stanley  -  3SN 
Blaine has worked extremely well all year. He has made great progress with both his English and also 
with his Maths over this time.  In English Blaine is beginning, with some support, to put more detail 
and description into his writing and also to use connectives to extend his sentences.  
In Maths he is able to add and subtract 2 digit numbers mentally, where there is no crossing the tens 
boundary (carrying or borrowing).  Blaine always works extremely hard and also always tries to work 
independently.  
Well done Blaine, keep up the great work.  
 
KS3  -  Year 8 and 9 

 

Personal Development   -  Jodie McCoy  -  3JB 

Jodie is growing in confidence in answering questions in lessons, and in her written work.  She enjoys 
practical subjects, especially cooking.  She is a positive member of the class and enjoys being at 
school.   
Keep up the good work! 
 

Consistent Good Work and Behaviour   -  Kai Atkins  -  3RW 
Kai has an excellent attitude towards his school-work and learning. He will always be the first to  
volunteer to take part in activities, especially reading. He has been reading to the class at the end of 
each day for our class book 'Wonder' and is becoming much more accurate, fluent and expressive as a 
result. He has developed excellent relationships with his peers and can always be seen to be chatting 
and laughing with a group of friends during breaks and lunch times, and he really seems to be enjoying 
his time at school. At the start of the year, Kai was very dependent on the timetable for each day and 
would struggle if there were changes from the norm. He now likes to know the general overview of the 
day, but is much more open to changes and has strategies which he uses to cope with last-minute  
alterations which is testament to his increasing resilience and maturity. Kai is a regular on the football 
pitch at break times and he is making really good progress with his sportsmanship in this area too!  
All-in-all, Kai is doing brilliantly and is a joy to have in 3RW.  

 

Most Improvement in  Learning   -  Rhys Hill  -  3EJ 
Rhys always tries his best at the tasks set for him.  He likes a challenge and has joined 3DP for 4  
sessions a week. These are a mix of subjects. Rhys has settled in very well and always tries his best.  
He often has a very good verbal response when asked a direct question. 
Rhys tells me that he enjoys all of his sessions with us.     - Mrs Patel 

In 3EJ he loves to have a chat with both staff and students and is very good at paying   
compliments. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS4 
 

Personal Development   - Kyron Hubbard  -  4PF 
Kyron settled in well to KS4 when he joined us in September. Initially, he was fairly quiet but over time 
he has become more confident and joins in classroom activities much more. He is showing more  
independence and will get his morning work out straight away when he comes into the classroom. He 
also puts a lot more effort into what he has been asked to do. He has more confidence when speaking 
and will use sentences more. He now puts much more effort in when communicating with others in 
the class. Kyron has also showed us his artistic side and had made some lovely stone sculptures which 
he really concentrated on. He has excelled at Forest Schools and has shown a lot of enjoyment when 
participating in the different activities. He is counting much more confidently and is pushing himself 
harder to reach his potential. We are really pleased with Kyron and with the progress he has made. 
Well done Kyron!. 
 
Consistent Good Work & Behaviour   -  Noah Steggles  -  4DJ 

This term Noah has excelled!   
Noah has had an extremely busy term.  He has been working hard in all his classes, aiming to achieve 
his accreditations.  Noah has enjoyed and completed the Duke of Edinburgh Silver Award.  Noah is 
working on completing his skills section at home. Noah was extremely supportive of his team member 
eg: carrying his team mates bags when they were exhausted. 
The class have been working hard on creating their Year Book.  Noah has been very supportive in  
preparing photographs to go off to the publishers for print! 
Noah visited Crawley College on the 14th May.  He is going to study Engineering. 
Well done Noah! 
 

Most Improvement in Learning  -  Matty Farmer  -  4KZ 

Matty joined in all of our online learning during the last lockdown and all that hard work has produced 
some very positive outcomes.  Matty is far more engaged in our class activities and he is much better 
at communicating with everyone, particularly when he is finding things difficult.  Along the way we 
have discovered his great sense of humour! 
Well done Matty! 
 

KS5 
 

Personal Development  -  Jacinta Savoy  -  5AS 

Jacinta is a celebrity in FE and everyone's ray of sunshine, especially during this half term’s horrid 
weather. We are really pleased how Jacinta is managing herself and some tricky times. Jacinta has 
made lots of effort to communicate her feelings more with staff and feel safe and happy. Jacinta is a 
very caring and tactile young lady and it has been hard for her (and us) to give a 'virtual hug' when at 
times that reassurance is so important.  
Well done Jacinta & Thank you. Mr Blue Sky is now firmly on repeat in all heads!  
 

Consistent Good Work and Behaviour  -  Haleemah Hussain  -  5AS 
We are always proud of Haleemah and her attitude and effort towards work, in FE. Particularly this 
half term, Haleemah’s behaviour towards others has been exemplary and she has shown kindness and 
care; helping her friends and others to complete their work, too. This has helped  Haleemah grow in  
confidence and her personality is shining through, which is wonderful to see.  
Congratulations Haleemah and thank you for sharing your kindness with others.   
 
Most Improvement in Learning   -  Raymond Savoy  -  5GC 
This half term, Raymond has made lots of progress with his learning and we are really happy with 
his work. There has been a real effort by Raymond to remain focussed in lessons and enjoy being 
more independent. Raymond still likes prompts from his friends and people around him, but he has 
been quietly and efficiently getting on with tasks and trying his best before seeking help from an 
adult.  
This is fantastic, Raymond. Well done and keep it up! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

High Needs  
 

Personal Development  -  Saim Dar  -  3AC 
Saim clearly enjoys coming to College each day.  He comes in with a big smile on his face in the  
mornings.  He enjoys being part of the College environment and will initiate greetings to staff and  
other students.  He likes to see the timetable for the day.  He seems happy to be in the College  
environment and seeing his friends every day. Recently Saim has shown a big improvement in 
managing his own  behaviours if he is getting upset or anxious.  He has got much better at  
self-regulation and calming himself down.  If he is finding a situation difficult he is beginning to take 
the initiative in finding his own space away from others to calm down. 
Well done Saim! 

 

Consistent Good Work & Behaviour   - Archie Clark  -  5SM 

Archie is a lot more settled in the classroom.  He communicates very well with staff when he is upset 
and won’t lash out.  Archie follows his daily schedule diligently and if there are any changes, he takes 
them in his stride.  Archie is also very calm in class and will take himself for movement breaks when 
needed and comes straight back.  We are all very proud of Archie’s behaviour and are looking forward 
to the final half of the summer term. 

 

Most Improvement in Learning  -  Chris Darbon  -  3KC 
Chris is absolutely one of the hardest working students at Manor Green and has consistently been an 
excellent role model to others during his time at the college.  During this last half term, he has worked 
consistently hard to develop his visual skills, his communication skills and exploratory skills to make 
excellent progress in class.  He always applies himself, tries his best and is an all-round pleasure to 
teach.  We will miss him here at college but wish him all the best for a bright future! 
Well done Chris! 

Rida Charboune  -  3RW 
 

Rida has made an amazing amount of progress over the past year in terms of his attitude  
towards learning and school in general. He is now a calm, sensible and hard-working student 
who wants to do well and is always respectful in class. He doesn't take things at face value and 
will often question staff and others to find more information, but is able to do this politely and 
without causing offence. Rida has a very good sense of humour which he uses regularly, and 
again, he knows how far to take this without upsetting other people. It would be fair to say that 
Rida has struggled with school at times in the past, and has sometimes found it difficult to  
manage situations. However, in the past year he has developed into a very mature, reflective 
and understanding young person who is becoming more able to see the bigger picture, and can 
regulate his emotions effectively. It is a pleasure to have Rida in the classroom, and his presence 
helps to progress not only his own learning, but the learning of those around him. Long may it 
continue! 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to encourage you to: 

 Make any necessary payments through School Gateway. If you need assistance with this please do ask 

the office staff and they will be able to help. 

 Medical appointments should be made out of school hours whenever possible. If this is  

       unavoidable please notify us in advance of the date through the Home School Diary.  

       Please let us have a copy of the appointment letter for our records.  

 If you need to change the arrangements for your young person at the end of the day,  

       e.g. someone else is collecting them, please let the class teacher know through the home school diary.                 

 Cars parked in the drop off zone during drop off and collection times must have their engines switched 

off. 

 Please can Parents / Carers notify the school of any changes to their child's medication, consent to  

       administer medication or medical needs as soon as possible. 

 We would appreciate payment for cooking if you have not done so yet. 

 Please do not park in the Doctor’s Surgery car park  -  this is for patients only 

 

Many thanks for your help 

Offsite Visits   

 
 

Just a reminder that if your child is going off site for a school visit they will 

be required to wear a face mask for travelling on the minibus if they are 

happy to wear one. 

 

Please can you send one in with your child. 

 

If you have any queries please contact the college. 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 











  

 

 

 

Welcome to the Manor Green College at Home Page 
 

Please see the link below for Videos and activities made by your Teachers and Staff. 
 

Manor Green College TV 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC16Kp4sEIuOmliTzdIFzSRg 

Please subscribe so you never miss new content. 
  
 

Here are some other helpful links 
 

https://pages.sumdog.com/ 
  
 

Manor Green College, Education City login 
https://go.educationcity.com/home/autoLoginChk/

MTczMDV8MTAwNDB8MzBi-
ODk3MDkyZjMxMWMxNDY0N2IwNDdkNWIzNzJjMWQzMzAwZGI2ZA== 

  
 

Purple Mash, Manor Green College login 
https://www.purplemash.com/sch/manorgreen 

  

Science activities 
 

https://wowscience.co.uk/ 
This is a fantastic website aimed at Primary Science topics and themes. There are numerous 

games, activities, videos & experiments to try at home, and links to other websites.  
  

https://fun-science.org.uk/top-5-science-activities-home/ 
This details 'kitchen cupboard' experiments with common household items.  

  
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resource/t-t-8917-science-experiments-at-home?sign_in=1 

 
Art Activities 

https://theartyteacher.com/mark-making-with-coffee/ 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_38bvR6fWNw 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC16Kp4sEIuOmliTzdIFzSRg
https://pages.sumdog.com/
https://go.educationcity.com/home/autoLoginChk/MTczMDV8MTAwNDB8MzBiODk3MDkyZjMxMWMxNDY0N2IwNDdkNWIzNzJjMWQzMzAwZGI2ZA
https://go.educationcity.com/home/autoLoginChk/MTczMDV8MTAwNDB8MzBiODk3MDkyZjMxMWMxNDY0N2IwNDdkNWIzNzJjMWQzMzAwZGI2ZA
https://go.educationcity.com/home/autoLoginChk/MTczMDV8MTAwNDB8MzBiODk3MDkyZjMxMWMxNDY0N2IwNDdkNWIzNzJjMWQzMzAwZGI2ZA
https://www.purplemash.com/sch/manorgreen
https://wowscience.co.uk/
https://fun-science.org.uk/top-5-science-activities-home/
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resource/t-t-8917-science-experiments-at-home?sign_in=1
https://theartyteacher.com/mark-making-with-coffee/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_38bvR6fWNw


  

 

 

 

 

 

Manor Green College 
‘Opportunity and Success For All’ 


